
 
 

 
ANNOUNCEMENT TO SHIPPING  

IJmond North Sea Canal Area  
Central Nautical Management 6 

 
 
Announcement No. 46/2024      IJmuiden, 7 August 2024  
 
 
 
 Subject: work on quay wall Haringhaven  
 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) 
Harbour Master, announces the following:  
 
Decision 
Because of work on a quay wall, 2 work areas will be established in the period from 26 September 
2024 to 28 February 2025 at the latest. Therefore these areas will be closed to all shipping during 
this period.  
Work area phase 1: Haringhaven near Leonarduskade northeast side for the period from 26 
September 2024 to 28 November 2024; 
Work area phase 2: Haringhaven, Kotterkade near plot Kotterkade 14, for the period from 14 
November 2024 to 28 February 2025.  
Working hours: Monday to Friday from 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
 
The decision means the following for shipping: 
Establishment of areas closed to shipping traffic: these areas are marked by means of a marking line, 
consisting of yellow ball line and 2 yellow marking buoys including the A1 sign in accordance with 
Appendix 7 of the Inland Navigation Police Regulations, whereby two buoys are provided with 
lighting with a character Fl Y 3s; 
Prohibition to cause annoying water movements. This is indicated by the prohibition sign A.9, Annex 
7 of the Inland Navigation Police Regulations 
The work area is closed to all shipping traffic, with the exception of ships that have to carry out work 
in the work area.  
 
The area is established as a restricted area by Decree No. 2024/43: Traffic Decree working area 
Haringhaven.  
 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) 
Harbour Master,  
 

 
 
J.H.M. Mateyo 


